
WESTERN RIO BLANCO RECREATION & PARK DISTRICT
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

July 8, 2024

LOCATION: Western Rio Blanco Recreation Center
611 S. Stanolind Ave. 
Rangely, CO 81648

BOARD PRESENT: All Present

OTHERS PRESENT: Erin LeBleu Admin. Assistant, Tim Webber Director

A. CALL TO ORDER
a) Jason Kurrasch called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m. 

B. Pledge of Allegiance.
        
C. ROLL CALL

a) All Present

D. APPROVAL OF AGENDA
a) Clark approved the agenda and Jessy seconded. Motion passed.

E. PUBLIC INPUT
a) None

F. APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES
a) Bryan approved; Brielle seconded. Motion passed.

G. FINANCIALS
a) Briell approved; Bryan seconded. Motion passed.

H. REPORTS
a) The leak detection guy came out, the pool dropped about a foot in water. He found several leaks with the 

pool and hot tub. Town of Rangely came and helped get concrete up in the locations that we knew had 
leaks. Some of Richard’s employees dug out the 7’. Rob with R&R Aquatics was supposed to come out at 
the same time as the leak detection, but he hurt his back so couldn’t make it. Tim called Eddie Miller to 
see if he could come help with the leak in the 7’ he put a shut off valve and capped the drains. Bryan 
suggested putting a garage in the west wall so we can get equipment in to help with these situations. The 
slide will need to come out to dig and look at two leaks that are by the slide. Tim reached out to Lisa 
Piering to see if there were any grants or emergency funding that could be used to help with the pool.  
Clark mentioned that the golf course looks much better from the last meeting to today. Tim made two 
water coolers and put them out on the golf course and signs that were on the roadway were moved. The 
Mormon crickets have taken over the golf course in areas along with prairie dogs. Supervisors are doing 
what they can to keep the crickets away along with the prairie dogs. The employees at the golf course and 
parks have done a tremendous job with all they did for the pool along with July 4th festivities. Time, 
Richard, and staff from the fire department helped wire the fireworks, next year may need to look into a 
new firing system. The meal tickets for Ribs & Spuds dinner was down this year so we will meet and see 
what we think about doing next year. The day in the park was busy, Jerry LeBleu had 20 trucks in the First 
Annual Truck Show, there were 3 food vendors and a lemonade stand. The RTU unit that runs the board 
room needed some parts so those have been ordered and Tim is going to call Trane to see what needs to 



be done. Amanda and Tim changed the filters out. Natalie has been taking the kids to Blue Mountain Inn 
& Suits for swim lessons, in exchange lifeguards will pull weeds and help with things around there. 

I. NEW BUSINESS
a) Jason asked if there were areas that we could cut head count?
b) Heard there are two people at the golf course “time enforcers”- Tim is looking into this.

J. OLD BUSINESS

K. OTHER

L. Executive Session
a) None

M. Adjournment
a) 7:05pm Motioned by Bryan; seconded by Jessy

Respectfully submitted,    ATTEST:

____________________________ _____  _________________________________
Erin LeBleu, Admin. Assistant                   Clark Edwards, Secretary 


